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	U.S. Secretary of Transportation to Visit Southern California 
U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood shared with me last week in Washington, D.C. that he plans to visit southern California next month.  I extended an invitation for Secretary LaHood to visit our headquarters to learn about our plans to effectively use federal stimulus dollars and how we look forward to applying for additional discretionary funds made available through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act.  
Ray LaHood became the 16th Secretary of Transportation on January 23, 2009.  As Secretary of Transportation, LaHood leads an agency with more than 55,000 employees and a $70 billion budget that oversees air, maritime and surface transportation missions.  Before becoming Secretary of Transportation, LaHood served for 14 years in the U.S. House of Representatives from the 18th District of Illinois (from 1995-2009).  During that time, he served on the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee and, after that, on the House Appropriations Committee.  Prior to his election to the House, he served as Chief of Staff to U.S. Congressman Robert Michel, whom he succeeded in representing the 18th District, and as District Administrative Assistant to Congressman Thomas Railsback.  He also served in the Illinois State Legislature.  
I will keep you apprised of Secretary LaHood’s planned visit to southern California next month as details become available.

Expo Light Rail – Construction Notice
Beginning Thursday, March 19, 2009 through September 2009 there will be an intermittent closure of Flower Street between 23rd Street and Adams Boulevard in the downtown corridor of the Expo Light Rail Line alignment. 

What:  Intermittent street closure and detour

When:  March 19, 2009 through September 2009

            Intermittent Night Work Only
            Monday through Thursday—9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m.
            Friday—11:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m.

Where: Flower Street between 23rd Street and Adams Boulevard

Traffic Impacts:

· When closure is implemented, southbound Flower Street will be closed at 23rd Street. Traffic will be detoured to head west on either Washington Boulevard or 23rd Street, then south on Figueroa Street, east on Adams Boulevard, and back onto southbound Flower Street.

· Directional signage and electronic message boards will be used to safely direct drivers around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.

Advisories: Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.
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